
 

Durham and Newcastle Diocesan Learning Trust is a company limited by guarantee (company number 10847279) and exempt charity 
registered in England and Wales at Cuthbert House, Stonebridge, Durham, DH1 3RY 

 

                              

Stanhope Barrington C of E  

    Primary School 
 

 

 

Head Teacher: Mrs D Cross 
 

School Number 840 3087 

 
 

 
  
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer             27th April 2023 
 
Re: Celebrating the King’s Coronation 
 
We would like to invite you to join us for a Coronation Celebration Picnic on Friday 5th May at 
1.30pm. The children who would normally have a school dinner, will be provided with a special 
Coronation picnic from Chartwells. Children who usually have packed lunch should continue to 
bring one in. We appreciate that this is a late lunchtime for our children and therefore they will be 
offered a snack during the morning to keep them going. 
 
Parents & carers who would like to join us can also bring along a blanket and a picnic and join us 
for a huge picnic party on the school field (weather permitting). Adults will be able to take their 
children straight home after the picnic. If an adult is unable to attend the children will remain with 
their Class Teacher until normal hometime or After School Club. 
 
You should collect your child from their Learning Zone as you normally do at the end of the day – 
they are then your responsibility. Our staff will maintain responsibility for children who do not have 
an adult in attendance until the end of the school day. 
 
If the weather allows, we plan to have lots of games and equipment out on the field for us all to 
enjoy including parachutes, jumbo connect 4, scooters etc. The forecast at the current time is dry 
and chilly but obviously that could change. 
 
In the event of terrible weather, the children will have their picnic indoors but we would have to 
cancel the picnic for parents & carers. 
 
In addition to our picnic, the children will be doing lessons and activities throughout the week on 
the coronation and we will also be planting a commemorative tree in celebration of this historic 
event. 
 
I really hope that the weather is good and look forward to seeing you next Friday. 
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Yours sincerely 
 
 

Mrs D Cross 

 
Mrs D Cross 
Head Teacher 
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